
PACTA Professional Animal Care and Training Association of BC 

Treasurer’s Report for 2022 
Submitted to the Membership  
at the Annual General Meeting on March 3, 2023. 
 

 
I was nominated and elected, for a second term, to the position of Treasurer at the Annual 

General Meeting held on October 30, 2022. 

 
My duties have consisted primarily of recording financial transactions and reporting Financial 

Statements to the Executive. The results are posted in PACTA Financial Statements December 31, 2022. 

Income in 2022, up 94%, was impacted by increased memberships, both individual and professional. 

Increased expenses of $1,456 are primarily due to a full year of website platform and development 

costs. The result was a decrease in net loss of $606. 

 

I look forward to being a participant in PACTA BC’s continued growth. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Joyce Wallace 

Treasurer 

 


